August 28, 2023

The Honorable Karen Bass
Chairwoman, Metro Board of Directors
Mayor, City of Los Angeles
One Gateway Plaza
Los Angeles, CA 90012-2952

RE:  LA Metro Transit Letter of Support – C Line (Green) Extension to Torrance 

Dear Mayor Bass:

On behalf of (organization) I submit this letter in support of the staff recommendation along the Metro ROW for the C Line (Green) Extension to Torrance project. This would provide a much-needed rail connection between LA County and the South Bay, attract new riders, and reduce travel times, while also responding to community concerns with mitigation measures and being responsive to available funding.

This project will provide an extension of the C Line from where it currently ends at the Redondo Beach Station Marine Station to Torrance, where the city recently opened the Mary K. Giordano Regional Transit Center.  This is an important piece of the regional rail network to connect the South Bay, a growing jobs center, with other cities and neighborhoods in LA County via light rail transit. The Project will also connect to two new regional bus centers in Redondo Beach and Torrance, expanding access to the South Bay region. With the new operating pattern of the K Line, this Project will allow for a one-seat ride between Torrance, LAX, Inglewood and further connections to the Westside and Downtown Los Angeles via the Metro E Line.

The South Bay suffers from congested streets and lack of rapid transportation options, resulting in long travel times for drivers and transit riders alike. Congestion is projected to worsen by 30% in 2045. The Project will create a fast and reliable transportation option to connect people by rail to jobs, schools, and services across the County with benefits concentrated in many Equity-Focused Communities that will be linked along the Metro C and K Lines. 

Additionally, the existing jobs/housing imbalance is projected to worsen in the coming decades with employment growing twice as fast as the population in the South Bay. The Project would help to reduce 49,000 vehicle miles per day and result in a net reduction of 2,369 metric tons of carbon dioxide equivalent per year in 2042.  

The Project would serve between 11,500 and 15,600 daily project trips in 2042. This equates to around 5,700 to 7,800 daily boardings per station, which is similar to the Metro B (Red) and E (Expo) Line average daily boardings in 2019 of 8,600 and 3,300 daily boardings, respectively. 

I fully support Metro as it seeks environmental clearance for the C Line (Green) Extension to Torrance project as part of this transformative program that will provide local and regional transit system integration and modernization, while improving air quality and providing additional benefits to low-income households and disadvantaged communities.  

Once again, we thank you for your local and regional leadership and look forward to supporting your efforts for continued enhancement of Los Angeles County’s multimodal transportation network.

Sincerely,


